
 

                                                                                                                                                                  JUNE 8, 2023 

 

ROSELAWN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

GENERAL MEETING  

MAY 11, 2023 

7:00 PM 

  

 

Meeting called to order by Carol Smith, Vice President at 7:08 pm 

We are to govern ourselves by Robert Rules of Order 

The Golden Rule – Do unto others, as you would have others do unto you. 

Agenda Agreement- O&A – Do We Agree? (YES) 

Cincinnati Police Department District 4 

Officer Laney the neighborhood officer for Avondale reported for Officer Brooks who was on 
vacation. Not much to report at this time. For the Roselawn Bar District it was reported that 
there will be something started soon on Liquor Licenses. This will include VICE, Officer Brooks, 
and others. There is something in the works. 

Cincinnati Fire Department Ladder 2 

Not present 

Great Parks Nature Center at The Summit 

Sarah Kent announced the open hours. 

• Thursdays and Fridays from 2-6 pm 
• Sundays from 9am to 2pm 

Free tree on May 20, 2023 some are short. This will be before the Block Party 9am – 12 noon at 
the Nature Center. 



 

Roselawn Community Council General Board Policies 

The Roselawn Community Council Board of Trustees and Officers have been working with 
Elizabeth Bartley of Invest In Neighborhoods to update our policies. Our Responsibility as Board 
Residents has been updated. This was read to inform the community of the expectation of any 
person that might be interested in running for trustee as well as a tool for the success of the 
community council moving forward. 

Elections 

There will be an election of trustees and at the June 8th 2023 meeting. Proof of Resident will be 
required to vote. The membership committee was asking members at the meeting to provide 
their proof of residency now to get a head start of proof.  

Neighborhood Support Program  

NSP is the acronym for Neighborhood Support Program. For Year 2023 the amount of $ 9,872 
per Council with expenditures deadline of January 14, 2024. The NSP Proposal Form with the 
proposed projects and budget was presented at the general meeting. There were hard copies 
provided and each line item was read for clarity. There was a vote of the membership and all 
present to accept the budget.  The budget passed without any nays.  

Roselawn Day 

Roselawn Day by Dohn Community High School has planned a Roselawn Day Family Festival for 
June 3, 2023(Saturday). This has been brought to both RBA and RCC attention. This event is not 
a part of our entities. There is a flyer being circulated about the event. The RBA has contacted 
them about this, not much information was provided by individual answering the call at the 
school. Ron Mosley, President of RBA will follow up. Carol Smith, Vice President of RCC will send 
a letter to Dohn. It is the understanding that there has not been any permission or permits 
granted for the event.  

Announcements 

Sheri Collins reminded everyone about the Colors of Creativity Block Party. She asked all to take 
some cards from the table to pass out in the community and a poster if needed.  

The June community council meeting will only have presentations from the Cincinnati Police 
and Fire Department. We will have our elections.  

Meeting Adjourned : 8:13pm. 




